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3.0 Proposed Development 

Our client wishes to form an affordable residential development comprising 23 residential units. 

 

 
The mix is 9 x 1-bedroom units and 14 x 2-bedroom units. The development will be served by 33 standard car 
parking spaces and 2 disabled spaces, with a total of 35 Spaces. This equates to 152% car parking provision, as well 
as 100% secure covered cycle spaces. In addition, 16 parking spaces will be provided for the neighbouring Thornhill 
Community Centre. 

 
4.0 Falkirk  Council Policy 

Falkirk Council Planning Department Policy guidance states, “Developers should refer to the National Roads 
Development Guide and the Falkirk Council Variations publication when preparing their design.” 

 Referring to the National Road Development Guide, this states the parking provision should be as follows:  

 
 

The Falkirk Council Variations publication indicates no variation to these standards. 

The proposal therefore complies with these standards. 
 




